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   		/meeting 59/2023-24

	The Minutes of the Meeting of the Great Witley and Hillhampton Parish Council 

	

	Held at the Great Witley Village Hall on Thursday 2nd February 20232

	



	Present: Chairman, Cllr P Trow (PT).

	

	

	In Attendance: Clerk, J Evans, Cllrs C Dermietzel (CD), F Chapman (FC), N Drew (ND), C Jones (CJ), B Dallow (BD), A Symonds (AS), D Trow (DT), C Hamer (CH) and C.Cllr D Chambers (DC)  and D.Cllr P Cumming (PC).



	1.
	Apologies: C Cllr D Chambers

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest: PT declared an interest for the co-option of DT.  DT was co-opted onto the council with a unanimous vote from all those present.


	3.
	To consider any Application for a dispensation: None.

	4.
	Minutes: The Minutes from 17/11/22 were approved and signed.

	
	
	
	

	5.
	District and County Councillors’ Reports: 

D Cllr Report:

PC reported that things were progressing with The 100 House.  It has now been reported that over half the properties are occupied and hopefully the bar will now be fitted out.  The complaints regarding 5 Stourport Road will be investigated.  The SWDP is finally progressing forward.  The core services need to be up to scratch and it was suggested that a working group is set up to make sur it gets done.  Hopefully this is good news for the future.

Matters which arose from this report were as follows:
· If The 100 House do not fit out the bar, then the Council can prosecute.
· FC said it will be a difficult situation if they run the bar into the ground and say they can’t open it.
· PC said it will be fitted out and hopefully the village will keep it going.
· BD suggested making the bar an Asset of Community Value.
· Bloor Homes – PC reported that it is fact that the site they refer to is in excess of the site in the SWDP.
· AS said that part of the field, a corner piece of land, is in the SWDP Review.  This is adjacent to the boundary and may have some significance.  It will be some time before the final version of the SWDP is published as it is now going through a series of inspections which have fallen behind due to COVID.
· FC said that the area where 90% the houses are in the Review.  A small proportion are outside with some green spaces.  They are now looking to build 85 houses, which is double what the Review suggests, on the same size plot.  The village will increase in size by 1/3.

C Cllr Report: DC report is attached to the end of these Minutes.




	
	
	
	

	6.
	Progress reports:

a. PT asked the parish council if the Clerk could attend the CALC election workshop and it was agreed by all present.  It was suggested that an advert is placed in the Surgery to ask parishioners to consider volunteering to join the parish council next May.  The clerk confirmed that FC had attended a branch of HSBC to progress our change of signatory mandate and daily limit allowance and to make the clerk the primary user of the online banking facility.
b. Village Hall, Ruth Goodman: To combat the increasing energy costs the VH are going to invest in air source heat pump heating.  Peter Van-Tongeren has applied for a Grant to help towards the cost.  It is hoped that for now the cost of hiring the VH will not have to be increased.  An area of roofing has been lagged and the VH asked if the £250 community levy on offer by the PC could be used and it was agreed by all.  The guttering has been cleaned.  Coronation celebrations are scheduled for Saturday 6th May 2023.  The event will be streamed live from the Village Hall and tea, cake and the bar will be open for the Great Witley and Hillhampton community to watch together.  The parish council supported this event, and the village hall committee will organise it.  Regarding Bowen’s field, the mower needs to be serviced and the grass under the exercise equipment needs to be strimmed.  Andrew Goodman will organise the service and it was asked if anyone could do the regular mowing of the field this growing season.  A note will be published in the parish magazine.  The patio at the top end of the Quartergreen has been completed.  FC suggested that the parish council fund the mower service, and all agreed.  He also said we should fund the cake at the coronation celebration event and PT with RG agreed that the ticket system which was used at the Jubilee celebrations could be used again.  FC also offered to plant the new hedge and 3 new trees at the top of Bowens field.  The invoice from Farlow Farm for the 3 replacement trees was approved and it was considered a very good price.
c. Nothing to report regarding the Lengthsman and Footpaths other than Chris Bunn is doing a very good job.
d. FC met with CDE, CH, AS and DT as the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party.  Caroline Wright, Samantha Fenn, Frankie Colwill and Peter Van-Tongeren and Dan Griffiths were also invited to attend.  No one attend from The Glebe or any new residents.  The invitation was published on Nextdoor and one person communicated through email from The Glebe.  After the circular we were joined by Stella Oakey. We would like to add our thanks to Samantha Fenn for setting up the online version.  David Nicholson has been appointed as consultant and a grant for his costs applied for.  Thanks was given to Dan Griffiths for sorting the printing of the survey which came to 15 sides long.  It is also available online and all households will receive 2 copies of the survey for their completion.  The return date is 28/02/23 and they will be delivered from 14/02/23.  We will collate all returns before sending the collated results to David Nicholson.  The completed surveys are to be returned to David by the beginning of March.  A public meeting will be held to see what the residents’ reaction is.  PT suggested that this is published on our notice boards.


	7.
	CALC: All training dates were circulated prior to the meeting, and it was agreed that the clerk should attend the workshop covering the forthcoming election.

	
	
	

	8.
	Planning:  Although not on the agenda, two planning applications were received prior to the meeting and both were supported. Home Farm Cottage and Witley Court’s art installation.


	9.
	Finance:
a. All finance was circulated and approved prior to the meeting.  FC gave an invoice from Farlow Farm Nursery in the sum of £150 for replacement trees (x 3) which was approved.  A cheque for £1,029.80 was approved and signed in settlement of David Nicholson’s invoice for planning advice regarding the Neighbourhood Development Plan.
b. The bank reconciliation balanced and was circulated prior to the meeting.
c. The budget comparison was circulated prior to the meeting.
d. The community levy was approved for the extra roof lagging on the village hall and the clerk’s pay award of an increase to £13.95 was also approved.


	10.
	Correspondence for Information: An email was received outlining the possible closure of the parish magazine if productions costs cannot be met.  ACTION: The Clerk will ask Peter Hill how much the production costs are.

	
	
	
	

	11.
	Clerk’s report on Urgent Decisions made under delegation since the last meeting: The Neighbourhood Police were invited to attend the meeting to discuss traffic speeds but sent a newsletter update instead.AS reminded the parish council that we do not qualify for any further control measures but as a goodwill gesture we get more than we should.  CJ asked again for the blue speeding camera signs, like they have in Stourport, to be positioned through the village as they seem to be a good deterrent.  AS will look into who will provide the signs.  FC pointed out that we can only ‘nip’ in the main road if it is street lit.


	12.
	Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda:
· Regarding the placement of the new benches at The Glebe, BD reported that Roger Evans thinks the land belongs to MHDC.  It was discussed and agreed to go ahead with the installation of the benches and Ruth Goodman will provide the clerk with the contact details of the bench suppliers the village hall committee have used.
· FC asked if anything would be provided for the children of the village as a souvenir of the King’s Coronation.  PT will look at an appropriate token gift.  CD suggested packets of sunflower seeds.  BD suggested planting a new tree.  FC said as 3 new trees were being planted they could commemorate the event and a ribbon cut on the day of the coronation.
· CD reported that the 30mph sign by Stourport Lodge at the crossroads is broken ACTION: The clerk will report this.
· PT said that the TV’s in the garage were distracting to travelling vehicles.
· AS will ask Tina regarding housing the second defibrillator at the garage.
· Bloor Homes have asked if they can present at our next parish council meeting.  It was agreed that a separate public meeting would be called so it does not interfere with the normal parish council business.  The date agreed for this public meeting was Thursday 23rd March 2023, at 7.30pm in the village hall.  Questions raised were, what extra information do they have that is not already contained in the consultation?  Will someone from Bloor Homes attend as well as their planning team?  There are still 3 outstanding matters which Bloor Homes promised they would deal with the last time they presented to the village:
1. The VAS sign is still broken and not replaced on the A443 near the 100 House.
2. The road is still unadopted at Fountain Court since it was developed some years ago.
3. The drainage issue is still outstanding around this development.
Perhaps Bloor Homes might consider fulfilling these promise requirements before they present on further developments?

	
	
	
	

	13.
	Date of next meeting: It was agreed by a show of hands that the next meeting will be at Great Witley Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday 9th March  2023.

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	The meeting was adjourned for Public Question Time, notes of which are appended to these minutes.

	
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	

	The meeting closed at 9.00pm

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Signed ……………………………………..               Date ……………………………………..

	
	
	
	

	
	Chairman




	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Notes of Public Question Time	

	
	
	
	

	6 Members of the public were in attendance and raised the following concerns during Public Question Time:

	
	
	1.
	The broken fence reported by Mrs Quaterman some 8 months ago is now lying flat.  ND said he would fix this, but it is still outstanding.  It was decided to ask someone else to complete the job.  FC apologised that the work was still outstanding as he thought it had been done.


	
	
	
	



Worcestershire County Council Report
Meeting of Great Witley Parish Council 12th January 2023

Message from the Leader of Worcestershire County Council – Councillor Simon Geraghty
“2022 was another exceptional year in many different ways. Communities all over the County joined together to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee in the summer and then came together again to mourn the sad loss of HM The Queen in the autumn.

We have also seen increases in the cost of living which many will have felt, especially given the cold weather we have recently experienced. 

As a Council, keeping our most vulnerable residents safe remains one of the County Council’s top priorities. We continue to support the most vulnerable members of our communities, both children and adults, through our Social Care and Public Health teams.

To keep our County moving, our highways teams have continued to work relentlessly on the improvement and maintenance of our roads and pavements and our gritting teams remain ready to respond whenever needed.

Our local economy is on course to have grown by one-third by 2025 from 2015 levels, despite the impact of Covid-19. We continue to support Worcestershire to be a growing and successful economy, embracing new technologies and providing businesses and residents with more opportunities and skills.

We are leading the way in the transformation of Worcestershire’s connectivity.

Throughout last year we have completed the dualling of the Southern Link Road, progressed plans for Shrub Hill and Redditch rail stations, completed the Northern Link Road at Pershore and are finalising plans for major improvements to A38 Bromsgrove.

Our role is also to help preserve and protect our environment for future generations. To enhance our environment we are on track to have planted 150,000 trees across the County within five years, creating woodlands whilst also being a pollinator-friendly and environmentally conscious Council when working with suppliers and contactors.

Looking ahead to 2023, Worcestershire will continue to be a great place which provides a good quality of life and excellent opportunities for all – a place where children and families can thrive and achieve their true potential and where we continue to focus on keeping people living independently for as long as possible and supporting our residents to live healthy and fulfilling lives”.
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

On a personal note, I wish you all a very Happy New Year and look forward to working with you in the coming year.

David Chambers
County Councillor, Tenbury Division.













